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For Date: 08/10/2024  -  Saturday   

Call   Number   Time   Call   Reason   Action    

24-28022        0505 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- FALSE (UNK CAUSE)   

  Location/Address:    [PO 5347] PARROTT AVE
               

               

24-28024        0557 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- OPERATOR ERROR   

  Location/Address:    [PO 4730] BOW ST
               

               

24-28027        0811 CIVIL STAND-BY (KEEP PEACE) SERVICES RENDERED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 705] GOSLING RD
         Narrative:      

female half from domestic at last night   
requesting xport from motel 6 to her home. she does have her   
emotional support dog with her. per 120 OK

         Narrative:      
male half will be at work til 1200   

         Narrative:      
103 10-8 with 1 female to s/m 21782.6

         Narrative:      
103 unkn if male half is at apt or en route, he is to be at   
work till noon

         Narrative:      
103 e/m 21788.5

         Narrative:      
103- units making entry   

         Narrative:      
103 staying on scene while female grabs belongings, male   
half has been back earlier due to bail paperwork being on   
scene.

         Narrative:      
103 female standing by for a ride

24-28029        0903 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2396] ROTARY CIR

24-28030        0908 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    RT 1 BY-PASS SB + WOODBURY AVE

24-28033        0920 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    [PO 5132] RT 1 BY-PASS SB

24-28034        0923 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MAPLEWOOD AVE + DEER ST
         Narrative:      
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104 right on red

24-28035        0926 CRIMINAL MISCHIEF NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    SPINNAKER WAY
         Narrative:      

caller reports someone left a small baggie of poo on her   
doorstep   
she is very upset.

         Narrative:      
RP reported that the HOA does not allow camera's. RP stated   
that she is very well liked and has not problems with her   
neighbors.

No cameras and no perminate damage to her propery. RP mostly   
wanted a call generated for them to show the HOA to get the   
rules changed.

24-28036        0928 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP NO ACTION TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 4965] MAPLEWOOD AVE

24-28038        0943 DISORDERLY CONDUCT NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1881] MARKET SQ
         Narrative:      

out with male from before

         Narrative:      
104 warned for disorderly

24-28042        0959 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2977] WOODBURY AVE
         Narrative:      

102 illegal uturn

24-28043        1004 ANIMAL CALL COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1291] JUNKINS AVE
         Narrative:      

station officer recieved call re: dog left in a vehicle   
outside farmers market

         Narrative:      
spoke with driver of veh, dog is all set. clear   

24-28044        1009 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 4010] GREENLEAF AVE

24-28045        1010 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    ROBERT AVE + LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

103 insp

24-28046        1010 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    [PO 1332] LAFAYETTE RD

24-28047        1014 PARKING COMPLAINT UNFOUNDED CALL    
  Location/Address:    PORTSMOUTH BLVD
         Narrative:      

caller reports a silver kia with no plates on street in   
front of his house since tuesday. he states he thinks it is   
stolen

         Narrative:      
called rp back, he advd he was in va
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24-28049        1028 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    [PO 5233] LAFAYETTE RD

24-28051        1039 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    COURT ST + MARK ST

24-28052        1041 WANTED PERSON / FUGITIVE ARREST    
  Location/Address:    [PO 5900] RT 1 BY-PASS NB
         Narrative:      

nhsp out with wanted male in best western parking lot at   
rotary. inq if we want to take him or if we want them to   
bring him to us.   

         Narrative:      
warrant faxed to nhsp, nhsp located warrant

         Narrative:      
102 1 in custody

         Narrative:      
warrant cancelled from nlets

         Narrative:      
102 nhsp taking control of veh, dog going to spca, 10-8 with   
1 male 10-11

         Narrative:      
102 at station

         Refer To Arrest:      24-28052-AR
            Arrest:    GONZALEZ, ALEXANDER        
           Address:      PORT SAINT LUCIE, FL
               Age:    40
           Charges:    THEFTBY UNAUTHORIZED TAKING

24-28055        1111 ANIMAL CALL COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1881] MARKET SQ
         Narrative:      

cats in veh, no one around

         Narrative:      
81 degrees   

24-28057        1114 WEAPON OFFENSE UNABLE TO LOCATE    
  Location/Address:    SUMMER ST + STATE ST
         Narrative:      

caller reports man with two guns in his hands standing by a   
silver truck / SUV in this area   
alone, just pacing back and forth. caller was on a run and   
was afraid so she didn't get a plate

         Narrative:      
101 multiple sil truck and suvs in area, no one pacing   
around any vehicles at this time

         Narrative:      
120 req call rp back and have her come to pd

         Narrative:      
female reports she is willing to speak to the PD but she is   
in the middle of a run, has no further info than was   
provided to dispatch. requested they give her a call

         Narrative:      
101 advd out at state st

         Narrative:      
101 rp advd older whi male, tall whi hair red sox shirt,   
holding long sil hand gun, no gestures made, checked area
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24-28056        1115 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2244] PEVERLY HILL RD
         Narrative:      

103 failure to display

24-28061        1144 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2243] PEVERLY HILL RD
         Narrative:      

103 speed

24-28064        1304 FRAUD NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 4737] VERDUN AVE
         Narrative:      

female was advised by bank to report fraud to pd, but   
nothing was stolen, so per 110 no report necessary

24-28065        1315 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- FALSE (UNK CAUSE)   

  Location/Address:    [PO 184] BRIDGE ST
               

   

               

               

               

               
  

               

               

24-28067        1353 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    COURT ST + FLEET ST

24-28068        1420 LOITERING COMPLAINT NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1881] MARKET SQ
         Narrative:      

out with a male

         Narrative:      
104 males warned

24-28069        1456 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    PEVERLY HILL RD + GREENLEAF AVE

24-28070        1513 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

104 hands free

24-28072        1538 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    RUSSELL ST + GREEN ST
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         Narrative:      
104 speed

24-28073        1538 DRUG OFFENSE REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    ISLINGTON ST
         Narrative:      

  
  

  
  

  
  

  

         Narrative:      
101 is aware   

       Refer To Incident:      24-28073-OF

24-28074        1544 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    MARKET ST + RUSSELL ST

24-28078        1626 CIVIL STAND-BY (KEEP PEACE) SERVICES RENDERED    
  Location/Address:    BEECHSTONE APT
         Narrative:      

female requesting an officer be present when her ex arrives   
to collect his belongings. she stated he is currently in   
route from Salisbury MA to their previously shared   
residence.

         Narrative:      
there is no protection order in place, last night's domestic   
was verbal only.   

         Narrative:      
203 out with male

24-28082        1746 MOTOR VEHICLE THEFT ASSISTANCE RENDERED   

  Location/Address:    [PO 3896] HANOVER ST
         Narrative:      

BELIEVS CAR WAS STOLEN FROM HANOVER ST PARKING GARAGE LOWER   
LEVEL WEST END WHERE THE CONSTRUCTION IS

PICKED IT UP THIS MORNING FOLLOWING A TOW AND PARKED IT IN   
THE GARAGE

2024 GMC TRUCK   

         Narrative:      
caller will be at the parking garage, he is attempting to   
contact onstar to find out gps tracking   

         Narrative:      
called national to see if it was towed again, it was not, it   
was picked up this morning

         Narrative:      
transporting male over to daniel st to find car

         Narrative:      
male found his truck in bow st lot

24-28084        1755 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 4272] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      
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hands free

24-28087        1804 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    LAFAYETTE RD + MONARCH WAY
         Narrative:      

hands free

24-28088        1808 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MIDDLE RD + SHEFFIELD RD
         Narrative:      

speed

24-28092        1819 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MIDDLE RD + SHEFFIELD RD
         Narrative:      

speed

24-28097        1841 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1332] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

speed

24-28103        1925 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- FALSE (UNK CAUSE)   

  Location/Address:    [PO 6284] EILEEN DONDERO FOLEY AVE
               

               

24-28110        2011 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- OPERATOR ERROR   

  Location/Address:    [PO 6284] EILEEN DONDERO FOLEY AVE
               

               

24-28111        2014 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    [PO 839] HANOVER ST

24-28112        2024 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1436] LAFAYETTE RD + MIRONA RD
         Narrative:      

traffic control

24-28117        2141 ASSIST FIRE DEPARTMENT NO ACTION TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    MACKEREL AVE
         Narrative:      

assist fd with diff breather, female is very upset sounds   
irate on the phone and there is possibly a loose dog

         Narrative:      
fire declined assistance

24-28124        2212 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2195] PARROTT AVE + PARROTT AVE
         Narrative:      

accident in the entrance of the parking lot, cars not   
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blocking the road, no injuries or airbag deployment, no   
fluids

               

               

         Narrative:      
vehicles left under own power

         Narrative:      
blue form issued

       Refer To Accident:      24-28124-AC

24-28126        2230 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 859] HANOVER ST

24-28128        2236 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1803] MARKET ST

24-28129        2240 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MARKET ST + MICHAEL SUCCI DR
         Narrative:      

traffic control dev

24-28130        2243 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1803] MARKET ST

24-28131        2254 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 3831] DANIEL ST

24-28134        2317 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 5178] CONGRESS ST

24-28135        2319 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    RT 1 BY-PASS SB + WOODBURY AVE
         Narrative:      

stop sign defective equip

24-28138        2346 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 3063] DANIEL ST

24-28140        2352 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1418] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

car swerving over the white lines on the road on lafayette   
heading north into portsmouth

         Narrative:      
me plate toyota matrix with a surfboards on it

         Narrative:      
just coming to a stoplight at walmart

         Narrative:      
was also driving 20 in a 40

         Narrative:      
passing water country now

         Narrative:      
caller is in a volks golf following behind
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         Narrative:      
stopping at light infront of mcdonalds

         Narrative:      
obstructed view

24-28141        2355 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1803] MARKET ST

For Date: 08/11/2024  -  Sunday   

24-28142        0000 CHECK WELL BEING COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2195] PARROTT AVE
         Narrative:      

anonymous caller says there is a bald white male, shirtless   
and not wearing shoes, in the parrot ave parking lot in the   
left corner closest to the court house who says he locked   
his keys in his car, unk what vehicle the male has and he   
seemed very stressed out

         Narrative:      
anonymous caller told the male he would call police for him   
since he locked "everything" in his car

         Narrative:      
req national for lockout, subj does not have the means to   
pay

         Narrative:      
national is not able to do the lockout

         Narrative:      
unable to gain access to vehicle

24-28145        0029 BAR CHECK COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 3831] DANIEL ST

24-28146        0051 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MAPLEWOOD AVE + HANOVER ST
         Narrative:      

traffic control dev

24-28154        0152 CHECK WELL BEING SERVICES RENDERED    
  Location/Address:    PLEASANT ST
         Narrative:      

28 yo f cb not alert, caller says that his wife was acting   
"very bizarre" and she is awake now, says something about a   
"spiritual issue", in an air bnb

doesn't want any response, after talking was somewhat okay   
with police coming, doesn't want ems

         Narrative:      
attempted to call back, no answer

         Narrative:      
spoke to all parties, female is coherant but possibly had to   
much to drink

24-28161        0253 NOISE COMPLAINT VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    BROAD ST
         Narrative:      

annonymous caller advd neighbor is having a house party,   
playing music loud and large group of people being loud in   
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         Narrative:      
Units are making contact with the house.

         Narrative:      
Units spoke with parties on scene. They have been warned for   
the noise ordinace and advised to turn the music down. Clear

24-28163        0458 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP SUMMONS ISSUED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1486] LAFAYETTE RD


